Concord Township Board Minutes

The Concord Township Board met in the Common Meeting Room July 14, 2014, at 7:30
P.M.

Members present: Supervisor Jamie Ley, Trustees John Pardee & Arlo Coxon, Treasurer
Robert Jacokes and Clerk Judy Clark.

Absent: None

Also Present: Dorothy Cesco, Ed Fedorka, Ryan Betz & Julie Alexander, County
Commission.

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Jamie Ley at 7:30 P.M.

Public comments: Dorothy Cesco was inquiring about the ammunition that was housed in
Village garage. Her questions were answered. Ed Fedorka had questions about the State
Proposal on the ballot for the August 5, 2014 primary. Jacokes explained the proposal to
him.

Clark presented the board with the June 2014 Concord Township Board minutes for

approval. Jacokes made a motion to accept the minutes, Pardee supported. Motion
carried.

Clark presented the Board with the June 2014 bills in the amount of $41,190.63. Pardee
made a motion, seconded by Coxon to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.

Unfinished business:
None.

Reports:

Jacokes gave the financial condition of the township, the revenues and expenditures for
the month of June 2014. Jacokes also presented the 2013/2014 financial statement as
required by the auditors.

Fire report was given by Pardee. Skid unit still has not arrived for Fire Truck #1.
Training has been completed on the new Jaws of Life.

Planning Commission report given by Coxon. There was discussion on a dog and cat
ordinance and burning ordinance, to be discussed further in August. Tire disposal day in
Spring Arbor was not as successful and they had hoped. There was lack of
communication and advertising. The new member appointed by Supervisor Ley to
replace Damien Wetzel was Doug Terry, City Manager in Litchfield.

Ley reported that he had given the Police agreement to the Village Council on Tuesday,
June 26, 2014. It was brought up at the Village Council meeting on Tuesday, July 8,
2014. There was some discussion on changes and Jeremy Bush is making the changes
they discussed and then will be presented to the Township Board for review. Still having
issues with the financials on the Police Savings Account, and the Village is aware and
going to have help from auditor.

Pardee made a motion to accept the reports as presented. Coxon supported. Motion
carried.

Board Member Comments:

None



New business:

Clark brought up issues at the cemetery. Need gravel for the drives, need to look at taking
down the tree that was damaged and lost a limb during the storm on Tuesday, July 1,
2014. Need to take eaves trough down on the Chapel and replace with new and fix the
light on the east end of the Chapel. Supervisor Ley is going to check into all of the above.

Public Comment:

Julie Alexander, County Commissioner gave an update on the happenings at the County
level. Budget is done for 2015.

Supervisor Comment:

Ley will be checking into having a drop box put into the Township office for residents to
drop AV applications and ballots.

With no other business at hand, Pardee made a motion to adjourn, Coxon supported.
Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 P.M.

Judy Clark, Concord Township Clerk 07/14/2014

Jamie Ley, Supervisor: )




